## NEWS OF ANZTLA MEMBERS

Mrs. Wendy Noble has been appointed Librarian of the Branson Library, Burleigh College (SA), working three days a week.

Mrs. Joan Brewer, part-time librarian at St. Francis Zavier Seminary (SA), has been appointed Chair of the South Australian Library Advisory Council. She has previously served on the Council as representative of the South Australian College of Advanced Education, where she was Head of the Department of School Librarianship until the time of her retirement. She has served on the General Council and the Board of Education of the Library Association of Australia and her services to librarianship have been recognized by two notable awards: Fellow of the Library Association of Australia and Member of the Order of Australia.

Mrs. Ruth Strelan has joined the staff of the Lohe Memorial Library, Luther Seminary (SA), working three days a week. A qualified kindergarten teacher, she is also a qualified teacher-librarian and has served in school libraries in Victoria and South Australia, her latest position being at Immanuel Primary School, Novar Gardens.

Miss Pam Menadue, who graduated from the South Australian Institute of Technology at the end of last year with a Bachelor of Arts in Library Studies, is serving two days a week as librarian at St. BArnabas College (SA).

Mrs. Marjorie Saunders is serving as Assistant to the Academic Advisor at Bible College of South Australia during 1987, while at the same time working 20 hours a week at the library. The added responsibility has led to a temporary cessation of studies in the Graduate Diploma of Library Studies at the South Australia Institute of Technology.

Dr. Robert Withycombe has ended his fourteen-year term of service as Warden of St. Mark's Library and Institute of Theology, Canberra and is now serving St. Luke's Anglican Parish, Deakin, A.C.T. Robert was a prime mover in the establishment of the ANZTLA and host to its inaugural conference, as well as serving on its executive during its first year. Since 1983 he was also the Acting Principal of the Canberra College of Ministry, which is now being amalgamated with the library into the new St. Mark's, Canberra. He is a Church History scholar, having gained his Ph.D. at Cambridge.

The United Theological College has moved into a new complex at 16 Masons Drive, North Paramatta, N.S.W. 2151. Phone no. 02 683 3655.

Rev. Trevor Zweck, Librarian of the Lohe Memorial Library, Luther Seminary (SA) and President of the ANZTLA, has been invited to contribute a brief article on the ANZTLA to the Encyclopedia of Australian Archives, Information Services and Libraries, being edited by Harrison Bryan. Nice to know we have been recognized! The first volume of the encyclopedia is due for publication later this year.